OceHb-3uma 2022 — Autumn-winter 2022

PyCCKO-QHIAMMCKASA LLIKOAQ

A3BYKA AZBUKA
Russian-English bilingual school

AZBUKA Russian-English bilingual Nursery and School

0208 392 2286

office@azbukafoundation.org

www.azbukafoundation.org

This is a bilingual Newsletter. Some sections or parts might be just
in English or in Russian.

Aoporme HALUKM YHEHUKUN, POAUNTEAN U KOAAETM!

MoO3APABASEM BAC BCEX C YCMELLHbBIM 30BEPLLUEHUEM ISTOTO OCEHEHHOTO
TpumecTpa n 2022 road. 3T0T roa OblA O4EHb HEAETKMM, CTOABKO BCETO
MPOU3OLLIAO U M3MEHUAOCH. HO Mbl BbICTOSAM U BBIAEPXKAAM. Mbl
OAAroAOpPUM BAC BCEX 30 MOAAEPXKKY, MOHMMAHME, TEPMEHME U
Koonepaumio.

Cnacrbo BCeM HALLIMM AETIM M MEAATOrAM 30 3AMEYATEAbHbIE
KOHLLEPTHI, Bbl ObIAM HEOTPA3MMBbI!

C HaOCTYNAOLLMMM BAC MPA3ZAHUKAMM! 3A0POBbLS, AOBPA M CBETA HOM
BCcem B HoBom 2023 roay! Merry Christmas everyone and a very happy,
healthy and prosperous New Year!

Mapwusa FaBpraoBa m LLIKoaa A3Byka

Key dates BakHble AQTbI

9 January

Spring term. New year
— children return to
school — 9 sHBaApS

13-17 February — Half term
holiday

31 March- last day of Spring
term

Important reminder:

Haw ®b n UHcTarpam!
/AZBUKA Face Book and
Instagram - 1+t stop for
ongoing school news, posts,
info — photos and video clips.

www.facebook.com
/azbukafoundation
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/7030p06ﬂ€HUFI om Hawezo norne4yumesnsa WKossl — Banau Jlumpa
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Christmas message from our new governor — Vally Lytra

As Christmas and the new year approach at a fast pace,
the school has been busier than usual. A celebratory
mood permeates the classrooms with festivities
combining elements of traditional Russian and English
celebrations: the children have practiced, perfected, and
performed the all-time favourite Christmas Carol
alongside festive poems and songs in Russian and they
have beavered away crafting Christmas decorations for

the Christmas fair.

Children, parents/guardians, and teachers keenly await
the arrival of [Jed Mopos with his sack full of presents
and treats for all the well-mannered children at Azbuka
and lots of ideas for traditional games to play around the
Christmas tree.

It is this uniqgue combination of languages and cultural
traditions that make Azbuka such a special safe place

for children to learn together and thrive secure and

proud in their bilingual and bicultural identities and lived

experiences.

On behalf of the Governors of Azbuka, | would like to thank all the parents/guardians who have
supported the school, the leadership team, and members of staff, and of course the children. Wishing
a happy, peaceful, and restorative Christmas and new year to you and your loved ones! KaAa

Xpiorouyevva Kal kaAn xpovid!

Vally Lytra
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O CAMOM BAXXHOM...

*Keeping children safe in Education (KCSIE, Sept 2022). OgHo u3
OCHOBHbIX 3aKOHOAATENbCTB MO 3almTe PebeHKa B aHIIMMCKOM
obpaszoBaHuu. KCSIE was revised in September 2022 and all AZBUKA
safeguarding policies and procedures have been updated accordingly.

| Please check the website for the latest Safeguarding and child protection
policy, PSHE, RELATIONSHIP AND HEALTH EDUCATION curriculum as well as
. Azbuka Safer Recruitment and Employment policy.

*Bu3nT B LLKOANY U oTyeT noneuntena Asbyku Mpod. Bannu Niutpa -
Governor’s report- Summer 2022 Dr Vally Lytra, Reader in Languages in

. Education, Department of Educational Studies, Goldsmiths, University of
London. We hope you will find the report interesting and helpful. Please
read the full report on the school’s website.
VL-Governors-report-Summer-2022.pdf (azbukafoundation.org)

*ISI Inspection — We have reasons to believe that the Inspection went
well. Inspection time is normally a very stressful time for all parties. We are grateful to all parents, teachers and
children for support and cooperation. A school normally receives the final version of the report few weeks after the
visit. All parties will be updated in due course.

*O6pasoBaTesibHaA UHULMaATUBA A36YKKN B NOAAEPIKKY YHeHUKOB U3 YKpauHbl — Azbuka Ukrainian
Education fund Azbuka Ukrainian Education Fund (azbukafoundation.org) 3a nocnegHue HeckonbKo mecALes
A36yKa Noslyunna 3aaBKM OT YKPAUHCKUX CeMei M CMOT/IM OKa3aTb MM NOALEPHKKY M MECTa B LUKOJIE C NOMOLLbHO
HEKOTOpPbIX NOXKepTBOBaHM 1 rpaHTa oT Garfield foundation. Mbl oueHb 61arogapHbl 3@ OKa3aHHYH NOMOLLb.

* LLIAXMATHbIW TYPHUP. Chess Tournament Azbuka 2022. Bo BTOpHUK, 29 HOS6PS, C YCNIEXOM MPOLLEN HaLw
eXXerogHbln TYypHup no waxmatam Azbuka 2022. Hawm maneHbKMe YeMMNMOHbI OYEHb Npeycnenm 3a 3ToT rog, 1 Ha
COPEBHOBAHMAX OT/IMYHO BbICTYNUAW. Jlydlume WaxmaTuCTbl MOAYYMIM CBOU KYOKKN n megann. ATmocdepa, Kak
06bl4HO, 6bl1a NoTpAcatowmin. Bce monogubl! Mo3apaBasem HaWKMX IOHbIX TPOCCMENCTEPOB U KeNaem AasibHENLNX
noben n goctuxkeHuii | Ypal On Tuesday, 29 November, the annual chess tournament Azbuka 2022 took place. Our
young champions gained strength over the past year and were excellent at the Tournament. The best chess players
received their trophies and medals. The atmosphere was, as always, incredible. Everyone was great! Congratulations
to our young grandmasters and wish them further victories and achievements. Hurray!
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FocTn, 3KCKypcuun, akumMmn, HoOBble NPOEKTbI 3TOM oceHblo. Guests, school trips and new
projects this Autumn:

Teatp mapuoHeToK Little Angel u getrckom teatpe Polka Theatre
Akuma Children in Need! Mbl cobpanu £306.50!

3Kckypcua B National Gallery and British Museum

JKcKypeua B Ravenscourt Park Glasshouses

Moxopa Ha MNoxxapHyto CTaHuUIo

Film Festival (The Garden cinema)

Moxoa 1 naHy B ANOHCKOM pectopaHe Tokuo!

B roctax y A36yKu ¢ MHTepecHbIMMU MacTep Knaccamum u 6ecegoit nobbiBanu reosor U nonevymnTeslb LWKObI
[:keiicoH M3aHHUHT, a TaKKe Mocon MNpy3suu B faHum n UcnaHgum (1 6abyuKa Hawen yueHuubl) Hata MeHnabpe

PTA - PARENTS TEACHER ASSOCIATION. CHRISTMAS FUNDRAISING INITIATIVES. Poautenbckuini KOMUTET B
«A36yKe» Cnacnbo Bcem poaMTeNIAM 3a NOMOLLb B Pa3BUTUM HaLLEN WKOJbIl. ITO U Te POAUTEN, KOTOPbIE MOMOTau
HenocpeAacTBEHHO B WKO/E, MPUHMMA/M y4acTUE B MOE3/Kax, y4aCcTBOBa/IM B MPOAYMbIBAHUM 1 OCYLLECTBAEHUM
WHULMATMB Ha NpuBaeYeHne puHaHcoB (baHapali3uHr), nomoranm A3byKke C MapKeETUHIOM W PEKIaMON, a TaKkKe
BCEM TEM, KTO NPOAO/IXKAET NoAAep}MBaTh A3BYKY NOXKEPTBOBAHUAMM (Bbl MOXKETE CAeNaTh 3TO Yepes Halll CanT —
KHonka DONATE). CNNACKBO!

A36yKe Bcerga Hy»KHa MOMOLLb B pa3HbIX popmaTax 1 pasmepax, U Mbl C HETEPrEHME KAEM BCErAa HOBbIX aKTUBHbIX
poauTenen Aas y4acTus B POAUTENbCKOM KOMUTETE «A3OYKN».

C Hactynatowmmm scex npasgHukamm — MERRY CHRISTMAS AND A HAPPY NEW
YEAR!

Mapus FaBpunosa Teachers and Governors of AZBUKA
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UK's first Russian-English bilingual school

COBbITUE OCEHMW. Event of the term — Students’ opinion.

@ ‘ Co cnoB 1 N0 MHEeHUto

60NbLIMHCTBA HaLMX YY4EHMKOB
«« —ITO YyacTue B AKummn
CHILDREN IN NEED!! Well
done, Azbuka students!

A TaKXe — HoBOrogHue
CNEeKTaKAU M Noxoa Ha
% MoxKkapHyto cTaHumio!
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Mbi cobpanu

£306.50!

For all ongoing posts, news and photographs please visit our FB page.

NMPOTPAMMA/LUKOAbHbIA AEHb — CURRICULUM /SCHOOL DAY
OT Hawux y4yuteaen...from Azbuka teachers

Year4,5and é - 4,51 6 KAQCCHI

Year 6 have been enjoying learning all about Japan. In their art lessons, they explored Japanese
woodblock printing. They researched woodblock prints and used ideas to generate their own
designs. From there, they traced their designs onto Styrofoam and then used acrylic paint to
transfer the print to card. They also explored Japanese symbols. After choosing their favourite
symbol, they created a design using their preferred medium. They enjoyed learning how to draw
Japanese anime, creating different manga characters. Well done Year 6 extending your artistic

skills further.
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Meanwhile Years 4 and 5 have been studying the fantastic story of Kensuke’s Kingdom by Michael
Morpurgo. They generated Haikus inspired by the characters and explored using a motfif to
describe a scene using various literary techniques such as metaphor, simile and personification.
They have been planning a first-person narrative from the point of view of Kensuke and are
independently writing that, building their writing stamina. In maths, they have been working
through the Peterson programme and once a week they enjoy collaborative problem-solving

activities. Here is one where they had to find all possibilities of a design following strict rules:
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HQ ypOKax pyCCKOTO 43bIKO LUECTUKAACCHUKHU B MPOAOAXKEHME I/ICTOpM‘-IeCKOl;I TEMbI
MO3HAKOMMAMCh CO CAOXKHbIM, HO MHTEPECHbIM Mpoun3seaeHem AbBa Kaccuaa «KoHAYUT U
UJBGMGPGHMSI)). OHmM BOAbLLE Y3HOAM O XKU3HU AO U HOCAepeBOAlOLIMOHHOI:i Poccuu, Hanmcaam

rPYMNMOBOM OT3bIB O MOBECTU M ACXKE MPUAYMOAAM CBOIO BbIMBILLAEHHYIO CTRAHY M CO3ACAM KAPTY.

YeTBEepTbl U NATbIM KAQCCbI 30KOHYMAM NyTewecTBue no TpaHccuby, BUPTYAAbLHO NOObLIBAB B
PA3HbIX TOPOACQX MO ATOMY MAPLLPYTY. PeBata y3HAAM O doAOPE M dbayHE TAMIM U 03ePA BAMKAA.
Camm HAOLLAM MHADOPMALMIO O TYHITYCCKOM SBAEHMM U 3ALLMLLIOAM BbIOPAHHbIE TMMOTE3bI O €r0
MPOUCXOXAEHMN. AETU CO3ACAM CAOBAPb Bankaaa, HOLLAM MHADOPMALMIO M MOATOTOBUAM

MHAOOPMALLMOHHBIM AUCT OB YCCYPUMUCKOM TUTPE.
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Relationships (Part of the RHE curriculum)

This half term, the focus throughout the school has been on forming safe friend and family

relationships and how to respect oneself and others. In KS1, they have been exploring this with

regards to online relationships, discussing rules around online safety and what to do if they feel

something isn't right. KS2 have been exploring positive family relationships and discussing

scenarios where children can express their opinions,
offer advice to help repair negative relationships and
what makes a positive relationship. As part of this
topic, Year 4, 5 and 6 went to see Disney’s Strange
World which explores this topic. Afterwards, they
discussed the relationships between the family
members and how they resolved any problems and
overcame challenges. It was lovely to see the effect
that flm can have on bringing a topic or important

issue to the forefront.

Halum cTapLlumMe KAACChbl B 3TOM oAy CAMM
MNPUAYMAAU CUCTEMY NOOLLLPEHMM 1 HATPOA. OHMU

OKTMBHO CcOoBumpatoT pakyLlku ( Good Deeds Jar) 3a

B

' ycrexu B yyebe. MocAe Toro, KAk 6AHKA 3aMOAHSETCS
AOBEPXY, pebata KpyTaT «KoAeCO dDOPTYHbI, BIOUMPAS

§ CBOIO HAIPAAY: MPOCMOTP OUABMA, HOEMNUTHE,
KOMMbIOTEPHbIE UMPbI, AMCKO MAM CBODOAHOE BpeMS. ABA
NooLLLpeEHUT BbIAM 3aPABOTAHBI 30 OCEHHIOIO YETBEPTb. Mb
MPUHOCUAM CBOM TAAXKETBI C UIPAMM, O TAKXKE XOAMAM B

KMHO Ha nNpembepy AncHemn domabma «Strange World.
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Year2and 3 - 2 1 3 KAQCCHbI
Amazing Autumn!
Sensational Science

Year 2 have enjoyed enriching their already fantastic knowledge on all things plants. They have
thought about what a plant needs to survive, the life cycle of a plant, different parts of a plant

and much more!

Year 2 created mini cress heads which they named and will be taking home to keep and take

care of.

“ O\I&‘L A

PIC*COLLAGE
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Terrific Topic!

Y2 began the half tferm with a mini topic about that Gunpowder Plot. They role-played the story,

learnt it using a story map and actions and then wrote it all beautifully!

Y2 went on to learnt about the Great Fire of London. They visited the modern real life superheroes —

the Firefighters at Hammersmith Fire Station and wrote them letters to send in time for Christmas.
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IOHble NO3ThI

Y npupoAbl HE MAOXOM MOTFOAbI........ BAOXHOBAEHHbIE CTUXAMM OO OCEHM U 3UAME M3BECTHBIX

nucateaen (. NpayduH, T. 3oA0TyxmHA, H. CAQAKOB U AP. ), O TAKXE MPEKPACHOM My3bIKOM A.

BuBaAbaM «BpemeHa roaay, pebara HALUAM
HEOObIMOMHO KPACKMBbLIE CAOBQ, MCMOAb3OBAB
CpeAcTBa XYAOXECTBEHHOM
BbIDA3UTEABHOCTM, 4YTOObI OMUCATH KPACOTY
MPEUPOAbI.  Mbl  MbICAEHHO MOObLIBAAM B
XBOMHOM AECY, CAYLLUGAM 3BYKM U OLLLYLLLOAM
30Maxm Aeca. AOXKe HALWAOCb HECKOAbKO
CAOB U AAd...... AYXM! TTO3HOKOMMAMCH C
YAMBUTEABHOM MTUYKOM OAAMKOM, KOTOPAS He

OOUTCH MOPO30B M MAABAET B AEAJHOM BOAE.
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Autumn 2 Y3

Incredible Imaginations!
Y3 immersed themselves completely into the world of Paul Hoppe's ‘The Woods'.

Y3 learnt the story by heart using a story map and actions, improving and refining their verbal skills.
They role-played the story. Then, they made their own changes to the story map, slowly creating
their own version of the story. They created their own characters and used similes to describe
them! The final product is a superb book!

Page 14 of 24




IOHble nytTeweCcTBeHHUKHU

Kak HeoBblMaMHO NPEKPACHA HALLA NAaHeTal
CKOAbKO 3araAok u tamH! Peéata 3 kaacca Ha
YPOKAX OKPY>XQIOLLLETO MMPA 1 HAYKM MbITAAMCH
PA3rAAQTb TAMHbI HOLLIEM MAQHETHI M ACXKE
OTMPABUAMCH K LLEHTPY 3EMAU, CAEMUAM MOAEAD
HALLUEM MAQHETbI M3 MAQCTUMAMHA, MOOLIBOAM B

MPOLLAOM, Y3HOAM KOK POAMACQCH HALLIG

PIC-COLLAGE

MAQHETA MUAANAPABLI AET HA3dA, KOK OHA
MEHAACACDH, HTO TAKOE MEPUANAHDBI 1 MAPAAAEAU, TIOHEMNMY TMPOONCXOAAT N3BEPXKEHUA BYAKOHOB U

3EMAETPACEHMS, M MHOTOE APYTOE...
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Year 1 - 1 KAachbl

Our year 1 class have adapted beautifully to their
class and had an exciting term full of lots of fun and
educational experiences. We explored different
cultures in PSHE such as the Chinese New Year and
made connections to the Russian and English
cultures. In learning about the Chinese New Year,
our students designed lanterns and decorated them
with red and gold (lucky colours in the Chinese

culture). They thoroughly enjoyed learning about the

Chinese culture/traditions and comparing it to their

own.

Another highlight of this term was the Christmas
season. Our students took part in creative Christmas
= crafts and read a variety of Christmas themed stories
including “Mouse’s Christmas Wish and “The night
before Christmas”. They also sang many Christmas
themed songs which you were able to get a little

snippet of during our annual Christmas concert.

Well done year 1, we're all so proud of your growth

and achievements.
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Hawu «AacToukun C XXEAQHUEM B3IAMCH 30 Y4EDY U AETKO AACNTUPOBAAMCH K XKM3HU B 1-OM KAQCCe.
Mo pPyCCKOMY A13bIKY, PEBITA YUTAIOT M MULLIYT HO PA3HbIE TEMbI, TOKME KAK «[TOroAQ M BDEMEHA FTOAQY,
«rae 9 XUBy2», «MOs CEMBAY M CBI3AHHBIE C HUMM XYAOXECTBEHHBIE MPOU3BEAEHMs. PebsTa
HOYYUMAMCb O3BYYMBATb M  3AMMUCHIBATL CAOBO  COMOCTOSTEABHO, M Mbl  CTPEMMMCS K
CAMOCTOSTEABHOMY HAMUCAHMIO HEBOABLLMX, HO SCHbIX M OKKYPOATHOrO HAMMCAHHbIX TEKCTOB.
BOAbLLIOE BHUMOHME MPOAOAXKAET YAEAATLCSH YTEHMIO, - KOK JDOPMMPOBAHMIO MOAHOLLEHHOTO HABLIKC
Yy AETEMN, TAOK U YTEHUIO AUTEPATYPbI AETIM.

Mo matemaTuke, C HAYAAQ 2-OMU HYETBEPTU, AETU HAYOAM MPOXOAMTb MPOrPAMMY POCCUMCKOrO
maremartmka A. lNetepcoH «Pa3 CTyneHbka, ABA CTyneHbKay. Pebdatam HPABATCS KPACO4YHbIE
paboyme TeTpaAM U METOAMKA MPENOACBAHMA, KOTOPAS MOMOraeT Pa3BMBATE HEOOXOAMMbIE
MaremaTtmyeckme HOBbIKM
NOCPEACTBOM UMD U  MNPAKTUHECKMX
3AHATUM.

NHTErpUPOBAHHbIE 3AHATUS MPOBOAITCA
NoO MNATHULLOM M COBMELLLOIOT B cebe
HECKOABbKO MPEAMETOB, 4YALLLE BCErO
PYCCKMI A3bIK M MATEMATHKY, O TAKXE
MCKYCCTBO, Mump BOKpyr Hac u PSHE
(personal, social, health and
economic). B pamkax 3TMUX 3QHATUM,
AETU MOCAAMAM U BbIDACTUAM BOBOBbIE
CTEDAU, CAEAAAU MUHU TEPPAPUYM U
HOBAIOAOAM  3Q  >KM3HBIO  AOXAEBbIX
4YepBeKn, UCMbITAAM AOUABLTP MO OYUCTKE
BOAbI, MPOBEAM OMbITbl, MOKA3bIBAKOLLME
BO3AEMCTBME COAHLQO HA  CMEHY
BPEMEH FOAQ M BHYTPEHHEE CTPOEHUE
3EeMAM, O3HOKOMMAMCH C MPUBOPAMMU
AAS U3MEPEHMA  TMOroAbl M AQXKE
CAEAOAU HEBOAbBLLIOM doatorep
COBOCTBEHHbIMM PYKAMM!

MbI 06CyXAOEM AKTYAAbHbIE AASl HOC
TeMbl - 0 APYyX6e, XOpoLIMX MOHEPAX, PA3HbIX CEMbSX, 3a60Te 0 ce6Ge U GAM3IKUX, O TOM, KAK Mbl
BUAMM MHUP M CBOE Oyayuiee. AeTU TAKKe C YAOBOAbCTBMEM MNOYHACTBOBAAM B HEAQBHEWM
GAAroTBOPUTEALHOM QKLU - COOpEe CPEACTB AASl HYXKAQIOLLLUXCS AETEMN.
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MNporpamma oboraLaeTcs TBOPYECKMMM MPOEKTAMM. [TOCPEACTBOM TAKMX MPOEKTOB, - MOAEAOK KO
AHi0 BAaroaoapeHus, annAMKAaumuin U3 KPACHbIX MAKOB KO AHIO NMamMaTU, MACOK-CTPALLMAOK KO AHIO
Bcex CBaTblX, KAPTUH QpPKUX doenepBepkoB K Houm KOCTpa M 3AQCHEXEHHbIX Memsaen K
npmbAmXKatoLLemycs HoBomy Foay v POXAECTBY, AETM Y3HAIOT O MPA3AHMKOX M HOUMOHOAbHbIX
COOBITUSIX B XKM3HU BEAMKOOPUTAHMK, POCCUM 1 APYTUX CTPOH MUPA. BeCCNOpHO, OAHUM M3 CAMbIX
AOOUMBIX MPOEKTOB CTAOAO CO3AAQHME HOBOTOAHMX UrpyLUeK. AETM YBAEYEHHO MACTEPAT ApKMe
LLIOPUKKA, TUPASHAbBI, BEHKM M MOCKU, U C HETEPTMEHNEM XAYT BO3MOXXHOCTU BbICTABUTD CBOM MOAEAKM
HQ HOBOTOAHEM APMAPKE.

OKCKYPCUU COBEPLUAIOTCH PEIYAIPHO B TEYEHME T0AQ. 3A OCEHHMU TPUMECTP, (AACTOYKMN
MOCETUAM MOXKAPHYKD CTAHLUMKO, MOOLIBAAM HO KMHOJDECTMBAAE, MOCETUAM TEMAMLBI PEMBEHCKOPT-
NapKa, 1 C HETEPNEHUEM XAYT NOE3AKM B TeaTp Polka HO HOBOrOAHMM CNEKTAKAb «TTO3HAKOMBTECH
C XAOMYLLKOMMY.

jHola! - SPANISH THIS TERM - From our Spanish
teacher

Dear Parents

I would like to thank you for all the support during
this Term. Together we helped your children with
their first steps to the beautiful Spanish and Latin
American culture. We made calacas and learnt
about the Day of the dead and La Llorona. We danced with the colours, song numbers and
greetings and drew our houses and families.

Our year 4 to 6 students read for the first time a few sentences and conjugated some verbs during
the lessons. They talked about the weather and described the best clothes for each season,
described their pencil cases with colours and numbers and talked about their birthdays. They
expressed their feelings at the start of every lesson and we discovered their favourite expression
“Estoy hambriento”

Now is time to enjoy our Christmas holidays and continue in January with new stories and words.

iFELIZ NAVIDAD Y PROSPERO ANO NUEVO A TODOS!
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KAy6 MArkom urpyLukm v LUUTbA

B aTOM TpUMeECTpe B A30YKE OTKPBLIACH KPYXKOK MArKOW UrpyLUKK U LLUUTbS U CPA3Y CTAA NOMYASIPHbIM.
MbI LLbEM M3 PA3HOLBETHOrO OETPA AMCUYEK, KOTUKOB, MYAEAEMN, XKEAYAU, EAOHKM, CYMKM U AD. AETH
C OMPOMHBIM YAOBOABCTBMEM MOTPY>KAKOTCS B TBOPHYECTBO M OOLLLEHNE B HEMPUHY>XAEHHOM
OBCTAHOBKE. [TOKA MbI BbIMOAHAAM KOXAbIM CBOM MPOEKT MO BbIOOPY M NPOABUTAAMCH KOXKAbBIM CO

CBOEM CKOPOCTbLIO. AETM MPOSBUAM 3AMEYATEABHYIO JODAHTA3ZMIO, TEPMEHME U YITOPCTBO B AOCTUXKEHMM

LeAeMN.

C aHBaps 2023 Mbl NAQHMPYEM HOYATL BoAEE OBOCTOITEABHOE
norpy>eHue B OCHOBbI - ByAE€M YACTb BDEMEHM MOCBILLLATL
OCBOEHUIO MPABUABHOM M PA3HOOBPA3HOM TEXHUKM, YTOODI

HALLIM MPOM3BEAEHMS 30CUAAM HOBBIMM KPACKAMM!
Halwu Kpy>OK - 3TO TBOPHYECTBO, OBYYEHUE U PA3BAEYEHME
OAHOBPEMEHHO.

MbI cobupaemMcs no cpeAam NocAe ypOoKOB.

nadia_kovaleva@yahoo.co.uk

Our new Sewing Club has just started this term (at Azbuka)

and immediately gained popularity. We have made little

foxes, kittens, poodles, acorns, Christmas trees, a bag, etc.
from multicolored felt. Children are very happy to immerse
themselves in creativity and communication in a relaxed atmosphere. So far, we have carried out
individual projects moving forward with his/her own speed. The kids have shown remarkable

imagination, patience and perseverance in achieving their goals.
From January 2023, we plan to begin a more thorough immersion in the basics of sewing: we will
devote part of our fime to mastering the correct and diverse techniques so that our works reach new

heights.

Our Club is about creativity, learning and entertainment.
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Few key reminders - HEKOTOPbIE HATOMUHAHUA — AAA HOBBIX U «CTAPBIX» POAMTEAEN 2022-23

Health and Safety. Strictly No NUTs policy at AZBUKA School = A3Byka npuaep>xmpaeTcs
CTPOroM NOAUTUKM «be3 Opexosly. Alobble MPOAYKTbI, COAEPXKALLME OPEXM UAK OPEXOBOE MACAO,
CTPOrO 3aMpeLLEeHbl HO TEPPUTOPUM LLKOAbI. MOXAAYMCTA, BYAbTE BHUMATEAbHbI MPU
MPUrOTOBAEHMM 0BEAQ MAM MePEKYCA, NMPOBEPIUTE BCE, YTO BALL PEOEHOK MPUHOCHUT B LLIKOAY.

MNOCEUWLAEMOCTb — ATTENDENCE. This academic year attendance is taken even more seriously
at AZBUKA. All absences should be reported to school office by 9.00 either by e-mail (
office@azbukafoundation.org) or telephone call (please leave a message). We monitor
aftendance daily and weekly and only very few absences will be authorized. The school will have
to ask for Doctor’s note in case of persistent absences due to illnesses.

Please note that your child’s individual attendance is also reflected in the overall attendance
pattern of AZBUKA School. Thank you for your efforts with this.

Persistent lateness are not allowed and will not be tolerated. Timekeeping is very important for the
child’s academic progress (by missing 5 minutes you will miss a large section of teaching and
learning time), his wellbeing, self-esteem, confidence and learning in general.

AOMAILLUHUE SAAAHUA U NMPOEKTbl - HOME WORK. Home work must be completed on time.
AOMOALLIHUE 30AOHUI AOAXKHbI BBIMOAHSTLCS BCEMM U CACHBI BO Bpems. Please refer to your class
teachers if not sure about your class home work arrangements.

NMPABUAA NOBEAEHUA - BEHAVIOUR. HanomuHaHue BCceM poaUTeAaM. LLIKoAa
MPUAEPXKMBAETCSH MOAUTUKM AUCLMMAMHbBI U XOPOLLIETO MOBEAEHMS. YBOXKEHUE APYT K ARYTY U
B3POCAbIM OXMAQETCS OT BCEX Y4EHUKOB A3BYKWN. D11 NPABUAC AOAXKHbBI COBAIOAQTLCS B MOBEAEHMM
HO YPOKAX, QKKYPATHOCTHU, AOBPOTE U YYTKOCTM MO OTHOLLIEHMM K OAHOKAQCCHMKAM, YHUTEAIM U
OKPY>XQAIOLLIMM, B YMEHMM CMPABAITBCA CO CBOMMM DMOLLMIMU. B NpoLecce B3POCAEHN AETH
PACTYT B COLMAABHO-OMOLMOHAABHOM MAQHE. LLIKOAGQ U y4UTEAT BMECTE C POAUTEAIMM MPU3BAHDI
MOMOYb MM B TOM. B CAyHOE MHUMAEHTOB, Mbl PABOTAEM B COOTBETCTBMM C HALLIMMM NMPABUACMM U
MeTOAMKAMM (Behaviour Policy). Mbl IPOBOAMM CEPBLE3HYIO PABOTY C YYEHUKAMM LLIKOAbI, O TAKXKE
O4YeHb HOAEEMCH HO MOHUMAHME U KOOMNEPALMIO CO CTOPOHbI POAUTEAEN.

I Another reminder! Oaexaa\ dopma. Uniform. Y mHOrMx pebsat A0 CMX NOP HE MOANMCAHA
OAEXAQ, YTO CO3AQET HEAOPA3YMEHMS U KOHADAMKTbI BO BPEMS MEPEOAEBAHMS. [TOXAAYMCTA,
HOMAMTE BPEMS U MOAMULLIMTE BCE BELLIM MAM 3AKAXKUTE HOKAEMKM, HOMPUMER, HO
Wovenlabelsuk.com. CmeHHasg o6yBb. _Change of shoes is compulsory at AZBUKA.
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All the policies and procedures can be obtained from
the school office on demand and free of charge (the
full list is on our website), the key ones are uploaded on
the school website and displayed in the info
sections/zones around the school.

Y BAC BCETAQ €CTb BO3MOXHOCTb O3HOKOMMUTBCSH CO
BCEMM HEOBXOAMMbBIMM AOKYMEHTAMM, KACAIOLLMMMCSH
PABOTHI LLUKOAbI. OHM BbIKAQABIBAIOTCA HO CAMT U
HaxoaAdTCs B nanke Policies and Procedures B ocouce
(MOAHBIM CMIMCOK Ha camTe). Kpome 3Toro, B
MHADOPMALLMOHHBIX MECTOX Bbl BCETAQ HAMAETE
MOAE3HYIO AAT CEDR MHADOPMALLMIO, KOTOPAS BKAKOYAET:

BHMBY HQ CTEHAOQX U CTOAE. OCHOBHbIE METOAMKMN U MPOABMNACA NO 3OLI_LI/1Te PebeHKa 1 OCHOBHbIE AOKYMEHTbI.
Mpu Bxoae B LUKOAY B 3aAe: CNMCOK MEAQTOrM4ECKOro COCTABA, TEKYLLME MACHbI U PACIMCAHMS,
MEANLIMHCKME POPMBI, OCOBbBIE MHADOPMALLMOHHBIE MUCbMA, CMELMAAbHBIE MPOEKTLI U AP. Ha
CMELMAABHO OTBEAEHHOM AUCTIAEE MPEAOCTABAEHA MHADOPMALMI O AETCKMX OBEAOX.

WHBOWNCbHI U PUHAHCBHI - FINANCE MANAGER

Late Payment of Fees

It is essential for the smooth operation of Azbuka that School Fees are paid before the term starts as per
our Terms and Conditions. Please contact Clive Tilley, the finance manager, before the start of term if
there is any reason you can not pay the fees in full by that date. Any instalment payments need to be
agreed with the Trustees before term starts.

With all questions, regarding invoices or financies please contact Clive Tilley (the
finance manager)
finance@azbukafoundation.org

Page 22 of 24



mailto:finance@azbukafoundation.org

A joint effort: FUNDRAISING is still the vital part of any successful not for profit organisation and schooll.

M elle pa3s — o OaHAPAM3MHE AU MPUBAEYEHME COMHAHCOB — O4EHb
BADKHO AAS AIODO LLIKOAbI, 3TO 3aA0r ycnexal Many thanks to all new companies, organisations, parents and
friends for infroducing new fundraising initiatives and ideas to Azbuka life. This side of Azbuka life is becoming
a very important and vital part of school work . More and more individuals and businesses are supporting us as
well as few other individual donors. Others are looking to the valuable idea of social investment to this unique
educational project. Fundraising is the most difficult part in the life of almost all not-for-profit section of the
society — education, culture, arfs. School fees cover just a part of the school costs. | hope that his academic
year both the governors and the parents will stay active and be successful at all fundraising efforts.

TaKKe Bbl MOXKeTe noaaepaTtb A36yKy, NOAKAIOUUB CBOM AMA30OH aKKayHT K PoHay A3byKa, Takum
obpasom AmasoH 6yaeT keptBoBaTb 0.5% OT CTOMMOCTM Balmnx NOKynoK B ¢oHg A3byku. Shop
AmazonSmile at https://smile.amazon.co.uk/ch/1153976-0, and Amazon donates to Azbuka Foundation,
at no cost to you. AmazonSmile is also available in the Amazon Shopping App to all Amazon customers
using an iPhone or Android phone. When your supporters have activated AmazonSmile in the app, every
eligible purchase will automatically generate a donation for your organisation. Go to "Settings" in your
app's menu to activate AmazonSmile.

Can you help? Do you work for an organisation or company which supports not-for-profit initiatives and
charitable foundations? Do you have friends who would like to help with fundraising for this unique
educational project and UK'’s first Russian-English bilingual school? We look forward to hearing from our
parents. Share your ideas with us! Please contact us to arrange a meeting.
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